Report to the Union of National Defence Employees (UNDE) National Executive (NE) for the Infrastructure and Environment (IE) Level 1 organization as well as the Real Property Operations (RP Ops)

Fall 2019 

The last Union Management Consultation Committee (UMCC) was held June 26/19 (attended by myself, Brothers Laberge VP/Que and Kiley VP/NS) with my meeting report being distributed to the UNDE NE July 03/19 by Sister Mombourquette, furthermore - the signed minutes were distributed to the UNDE NE on Aug 22/19 by Sister Brackhahn, previous to those reports, I sent out an update from Col Gros-Jean through Sister Mombourquette to the Nat Exec on June 12/19. It is my expectation that the UNDE NE, upon receipt of these reports and minutes will further distribute them to their respective Locals so that timely communications can take place.

Since those communications however, there have been some more conversations between myself and Col Rancourt (RP Ops CO) over the seemingly never ending money crunch. A few cut and pastes from our dialogue which hopefully will not be taken out of context… 

with regards to the Q1 returns (where recently we were informed that we didn’t receive the amounts requested), the Q2 that was recently submitted (which the relief in V5 that we were seeking is unlikely to be forthcoming, and thus an additional amount of scrutiny in spending in year is required), or the Business Planning effort that is currently ongoing for FY 20-21, which also includes notionals that are less than I had anticipated?

So, there is some concentration of effect on $ decisions from Q1 and Q2, but not more dramatic than has occurred in the past. We are currently evaluating what that means, given we have just crossed the concentrated construction season, and thus should have a better perspective on actual expenditures, and how that will drive our expected end-year results, in the next few weeks.

Impacts on staffing are not something that I will entertain. Staffing processes are already delivering at a trickle, when we require a steady stream, and thus any threat to staffing I view as a threat to the long-term viability of RP Ops Gp.

While the above quotes are not encouraging, it does speak to open and honest communications. I have requested a face to face with the Col while in Ottawa for the UNDE NE.

In a conversation with Brother Turcq (previous EVP) and Sister Brackhahn, the idea of creating a central repository for IE reports etc on the UNDE website was discussed with the intent of simplifying Local’s access to the information.

Also of note in this reporting period is UNDE’s attendance at the RP Ops Commanding Officer (CO) Change of Command Ceremony (CoC) in Ottawa by myself and Brother Laberge. It was my second such attendance at a CoC out of the region and our presence there was very well received and in fact we were mentioned in the speeches for our show of respect. 
The next IE UMCC is T.B.D.

Respectfully submitted by T. Mark Miller Vice President for British Columbia (VP/BC)

